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I. Hearing Schedule 

 
The attached information was developed by OFA staff members for the legislative 
members of the GO Bonding Subcommittee.  

 
General Bonding Subcommittee Hearings  

on Tuesday, March 17, 2015 
 

Time Agency Analyst Page 

2:00 - 3:00 State Department of Education Sarah Bourne 2 

3:00 - 4:00 Department of Energy and Environmental Protection Marcy Ritsick 3 
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State Department of Education 
 

OFA Analyst: Sarah Bourne 
 

Description 
Unallocated 

3/18/15 $ 
Proposed 

FY 16 $ 
Proposed 

FY 17 $ 

Sheff settlement costs - Grants-in-aid for 
capital start-up costs related to the 
development of new interdistrict magnet 
school programs to assist the state in 
meeting the goals of the 2008 stipulation and 
order for Milo Sheff, et al. v. William A. 
O'Neill, et al., for the purpose of buying 
portable classrooms, leasing space, and 
purchasing equipment, including, but not 
limited to, computers and classroom 
furniture. 

- 20,000,000 5,750,000 

 

Sheff Settlement Costs (no unallocated balance; $20,000,000 in FY 16 and $5,750,000 
million in FY 17 proposed by the Governor) - In order for the state to meet the terms of 
the Sheff Stipulation (Phase III) as extended, it is necessary for the state to be able to 
offer seats to a greater number of Hartford students each year. For the current school 
year (2014-2015) the October 1, 2014, enrollment for Sheff Magnets is 18,474. The 
proposed new funding will be used for both new and existing schools. The table below 
provides a detailed breakout of proposed bond funding by school.  
 

Proposed FY 16 and FY 17 Bond Funding for Sheff Magnet Start-Up Schools 
 

School FY 16 $ FY 17 $ 

CREC  

Greater Hartford Academy of Arts High School- Full-day 423,000 115,000 

Aerospace Academy Elementary 326,600 180,000 

Two Rivers Magnet High School  6,300,000 - 

Greater Hartford Academy of the Arts - Elementary  326,600 480,000 

Hartford  

Moylan Montessori 1,000,000 -  

Hartford Prekindergarten Magnet 600,000  -  

Betances STEM Magnet  2,500,000  -  

Betances ERL - 1,000,000 

Goodwin College  

Early Childhood Magnet 3,000,000 - 

TOTAL 14,476,200 1,775,000 

 
In August 2015, two schools that have received past funding for swing space will be 
moving to a permanent location. Those two schools are Aerospace Middle School and 
Aerospace High School.   
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Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 
 

OFA Analysts: Marcy Ritsick  
 

Description 
Unallocated 

3/18/15 $ 
Proposed 

FY 16 $ 
Proposed 

FY 17 $ 

For a Long Island Sound Stewardship and 
resiliency program for protection of coastal 
marshes and other natural buffer areas and 
for grants-in-aid to increase the resilience of 
wastewater treatment facilities 

- 20,000,000 - 

Grants-in-aid to municipalities to encourage 
low impact design of green municipal 
infrastructure to reduce non-point source 
pollution 

- 20,000,000 - 

 
 
For a Long Island Sound Stewardship and resiliency program for protection of 
coastal marshes and other natural buffer areas and for grants-in-aid to increase the 
resilience of wastewater treatment facilities (no unallocated balance; $20,000,000 in FY 
16 proposed by the Governor) 
 
The funds will be used to help municipalities undertake actions that would increase the 
resiliency of critical infrastructure such as waste water treatment plants and reduce the 
amount of flooding, erosion, and sewer overflows that occur in major rain events with 
the use of things such as permeable surfaces, vegetative buffers natural shoreline 
enhancements. 
 
The new program will probably be structured to complement other sources of funding, 
and to require some kind of match from municipalities.  DEEP anticipates giving 
priority to projects such as: (1) wastewater treatment plant power source flood security 
and plant flood proofing, (2) pump station integrity and (3) enhanced protection from 
storm surge or waves, which could include natural shoreline enhancements to reduce 
storm surge and wave impact. 
 
Grants-in-aid to municipalities to encourage low impact design of green municipal 
infrastructure to reduce non-point source pollution (no unallocated balance; 
$20,000,000 in FY 16 proposed by the Governor) 
 
The purpose of this funding is similar to the Long Island Sound Stewardship and 
resiliency program described above.  
 
For this program, DEEP anticipates giving priority to projects that: (1) reduce run-off at 
municipal facilities in flood prone and wash areas, especially in combined sewer 
systems, (2) cover the incremental cost difference for repaving projects using permeable 
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pavement, (3) reduce run-off by 50% or more over the current level and (4) reduce 
erosion and sedimentation along rivers, which could include replanting vegetative 
buffers on rivers and streambeds on private as well as public waterways. 
 
Background: Explanation of non-point source pollution - Many activities associated with 
various land uses within Connecticut have the potential to contribute pollution to 
ground and surface water resources.  Water pollution that is not concentrated within a 
drainage system, or discharged from a point, such as a pipe, is called nonpoint source 
pollution.  Potential sources of Nonpoint Source Pollution can include agriculture, 
waste from domestic animals and wildlife, malfunctioning septic systems, runoff from 
impervious surfaces and managed turf grass, soil erosion, atmospheric deposition, 
marinas and boating activity, and others.  Pollutant levels, or loadings, from nonpoint 
sources can be increased by weather conditions which cause storm water runoff or 
snowmelt.  If pollutant concentrations from these nonpoint sources are high enough, 
uses of those surface or ground waters for public water supplies, recreation, or aquatic 
life may become impaired.   
 

http://www.ct.gov/deep/cwp/view.asp?a=2719&q=325610&deepNav_GID=1654

